Truro School Committee Meeting Minutes

November 29, 2016

Regular Session

Present: Terri Humes, Michelle Jarusiewicz, Tim Dickey, Rebecca Townsend, Drew Locke Absent:

Others: Mike Gradone, Bob Beaudet, Stephanie Costigan, Kathleen Rosenkampff, Teresa Martin

- 1. Call to Order: Terri Humes called the meeting to order at 5:17PM
- 2. Approval of Minutes: Tim Dickey moved to approve the November 15, 2016 minutes, second by Michelle Jarusiewicz.
- 3. Dates to Remember: December 13, 2016 Joint meeting with Truro Selectmen.
- 4. Administrator's Reports:
 - Superintendent Mike Gradone Report:
 - Community engagement is ongoing. Teresa Martin, the Executive Director of Lower Cape Community Access TV gave a brief presentation of channel 22 the "education channel".
 - o MSBA is assessing all school buildings in MA and will be in Truro this month.
 - Principal Bob Beaudet Report:
 - Electronic communication with families will begin in mid December. In an effort to involve more families TCS will have a Facebook page in 2017.
 - The Thanksgiving Feast was a success, 6th graders did a great job with serving and interacting with seniors. The kitchen staff, and TEEA were outstanding.
 - SPED Director Stephanie Costigan: No report
- 5. Visitor/Faculty Statements: None
- 6. Subcommittees: Policy subcommittee is on hold until MASC updates policies.
- 7. Unfinished Business:

7.01 Significant changes in FY 18 budget include reduction in Special Ed tuition and fuel costs.

7.02 Tim Dickey moved to approve policies; Emergency Plans(EBC), Teaching About Alcohol, Tobacco and Drugs (IHAMB), Administering Medicines to Children (JLCD) and Head Lice Policy, proposed 9/16/16 second by Michelle Jarusiewicz, vote 5 – 0.

7.03 January 10, 2017 TSC Public Hearing.

8. New Business: None

9. Other: None

10. Executive Session: None

11. Adjournment: Tim Dickey moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Drew Locke, vote 5-0. The meeting was adjourned at 6:35PM.

These minutes were approved by a vote of the Truro school Committee on

20

Respectfully Submitted:

Kathleen Rosenkampff, Secretary

Truro School Committee Member

